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PRESIDENTS MESSAGE: 

Orders. 

[P-1] 60õ Box Cars will run until the fourth week of May. 

[P-2] Potash Cars will run until the third week of May. 

[P-3] Possibility of moving the Open Top Hoppers from P7 to this line. 

[P-5] Tank cars will run until the third week of August. 

[P-7] 279 Flat Cars run until the third week of March, followed by 157 Open Top Hoppers. 

 

It has been reported to us that the construction of the ovens for the Tank cars is currently on schedule. 

 

On behalf of the Executive, I want to welcome all of our members back from there holidays, and wish 

everyone a happy New Year. We hope that you have enjoyed your holidays with your families and friends. 

We have purchased touques for all of our members, and they are available at the Union Hall. Please feel 

free to come by and pick one up at any time. 

 

Inside this edition of your Newsletter, you will find a calendar for your use throughout the year, that has 

all of our meeting dates highlighted for your convenience. We would like to see more of our members out 

at these meetings, as this is when we make decisions regarding the direction that the Membership 

wants to take in many issues. It is important that you have a vote in what is going on within your Locals 

day to day operations. Currently, only 2.5% of our Membership is deciding on issues for the other 97.5% 

of our Members. Come on out to the meetings and give your vote a voice. 

 

Also keep in mind that in order to run for any Union position, you must have a minimum of 8 meetings in 

the past two years in order to qualify for the election. Any members that are interested in running for a 

Steward position in the spring should be aware of this fact. For any further information on these facts, 

contact your Shop Steward or any member of the Executive. 

 

We still have been receiving many complaints about the smoking in the lunchroom areas. We ask that 

you show some consideration to your fellow Brothers and Sisters, and refrain from smoking in these 

areas. 

 

As we look forward to the New Year, we hope to see improvements in all of our lives. I would ask that we 

also reflect on how fortunate we are as Steelworkers, to have the benefits that we sometimes take for 

granted. Please take the time to lend a hand, and help out who you can, because we all can help 

somebody less fortunate than us. 

 

Bob Pelletier, USW Local 7135 President 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                             

                   

We have had a very successful year educating our membership. We will be continuing our education 

program this year, and will be posting new course opportunities from the Steelworkers, Mohawk Collage, 

our Action Center, and many other sources on our web site under the education section. 

You will also find on our website a new Union Bursary Program that could pay $1500.00 in tuition fees for 

you or one of your family members. There are also the Steelworker Scholarships on the site as well.  

We also have a direct contact within the MTCU (Ministry of Trades, Collages, and Universities). This has 

been extremely helpful for many of our members that are looking to upgrade or challenging TSSA 

qualification testing.  

We will be running an actual WHIMS training course for all of our members that wish to get certified in 

this program. This course will be running on Saturday February 22nd, 2014 at our Union Hall. For more 

information or to book a seat, contact joe.paquette@usw7135.ca. 

We will be running Level One and Level Two Occupational Health and Safety courses, as well as different 

levels of Steward training  following the WHIMIS program. 

If anyone has any educational needs or questions, please feel free to contact the Union Hall at any time.    

ICE FISHING TRIP  

There are still spaces left for the ice fishing trip. They are limited but we will be taking the first people 

that pay, and want to remind all the members that have booked a spot for this trip that we need to 

receive payment as soon as possible. 

We have made all the final arrangements for this trip and have now confirmed the Coach Bus, and the 

Fishing Huts for February 15th, 2014. 

We will be using Willis Bus Service and our accommodations will be provided by the Yellow Huts in Gilford 

Ontario on Lake Simcoe. 

The Bus will pick us up in front of our Union Hall at 350 Kenilworth Avenue North and will depart from the 

Hall at 6:00am sharp. 

The Bus will have us returned at approx. 6:00pm. The cost is $70.00 per person. 

Contact Joe Paquette at joe.paquette@usw7135.ca , Bob Pelletier or Joe Brown.  
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December, 2013 

The Railway Supply Institute Committee on Tank Cars (RSICTC) urged the United States Department of 

Transportationõs Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration (PHMSA) to support a 

rulemaking that would enhance the safety of the North American tank car fleet. RSICTC supports the 

formal adoption by PHMSA of the safety standards for newly built tank cars that have already been 

adopted by the Association of American Railroads Tank Car Committee (AARTCC), and proposes the 

modification of the current tank car fleet in a manner that substantially enhances safety while 

minimizing the engineering risks associated with certain other modification proposals. 

The RSICTCõs Dec. 5 filing came in response to a PHMSA Advance Notice of Proposed Rulemaking 

seeking recommendations to improve the safety of railroad tank car transportation. Members of the 

RSICTC include American Railcar Industries, American Railcar Leasing, CIT Rail, GATX Corp., General 

Electric Railcar Services Corp., The Greenbrier Companies, Trinity Rail Group, LLC and Union Tank Car 

Company. These companies build more than 95 percent of all new railroad tank cars and own and 

provide for lease over 70 percent of railroad tank cars operating in North America. 

Last month, two freight railroad groups called on the DOT to revise regulations to require tank cars used 

to transport flammable liquids be retrofitted or phased out, and new cars built to more stringent 

standards. In comments filed Nov. 14 with DOTõs Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety 

Administration, the Association of American Railroads and the American Short Line and Regional 

Railroad Association said their safety recommendations would substantially decrease the likelihood of a 

release if a tank car is involved in an accident. The industry is re-examining its tank car standards and 

operating practices in light of a high-profile accident that took place last summer in Lac-Mégantic, 

Quebec. An unattended freight train containing loaded tank cars of crude oil derailed, and caught fire in 

the middle of town killing dozens and destroying the town. 

The RSICTC said it will work with the AARTCC to develop two additional standards: a safety relief valve 

that would further protect the tank against over-pressurization, and a bottom outlet valve that ensures 

full containment in the event of a derailment. The RSICTC said these safety relief and bottom outlet 

valves would be applied to tank cars when they become available.  

òThe RSICTC recommendations and enhancements will contribute to improved safety while addressing 

the engineering risks and practical constraints associated with other modification proposals,ó said RSI 

President Tom Simpson, speaking on behalf of the RSICTC. He noted that these recommendations 

would apply to railroad tank cars transporting Class 3, packing group I and II flammable liquids, as well 

as all tank cars carrying ethanol and crude oil, regardless of packing group. 

òIt is appropriate that this new rulemaking focus on crude oil and ethanol, as shipment of these 

commodities by railroad unit train has recently experienced tremendous growth in volume,ó said 

Simpson. òLower-hazard flammable liquids have not been involved in any of the incidents about which 

stakeholders are concerned, and should not be inadvertently swept up in this rulemaking.ó 

In its comments, RSICTC also backed efforts to improve railroad operating practices and procedures and 

encouraged the USDOT to publish the final rule on improved rail integrity. RSICTC also supports actions 

 

 

GRIEVANCE COMMITTEE REPORT 

This past year, we have received 447 filed Grievances in total.  

We are continuing to take these grievances forward to second step, and have scheduled 

some of the outstanding grievances to GSO that will take place late in January. It is 

important that you return the phone calls from the Grievance Committee as soon as 

possible to insure that your grievance is booked to be heard and dealt with at these 

second step and GSO hearings in a timely fashion. 

We have taken forward a case on behalf of one of our members, in front of an arbitrator 4 

months ago, and are presently waiting for a decision. 

We are reporting that we have taken the 10 and 12 hour shift Grievance in front of an 

arbiter and have come to an agreement that resolves the issues that our members 

brought forward. 

We have taken two Grievances to speedy Arbitration (21 days) and both of these 

Grievances have been resolved with agreements between the members and the 

company. 

There are currently two outstanding cases waiting to be heard in front of an Arbitrator. 

One of these cases being the Deferred Shift Grievance, and the other being the Training 

Rate Grievance. Both of these cases will be heard in the very near future and we will keep 

you informed. 

 

COMPENSATION COMMITTEE REPORT 

We want to assure our Membership that everything going forward extremely well.  

We have Jim Paisel on board with our Local, offering his assistance and 35 plus yearsõ 

experience in dealing with compensation cases of all types. Brother Paisel has been a 

great resource and asset for our injured workers, and has been very informative and 

helpful to this committee. 

If you are on W.S.I.B with an open claim, and have been effected by layoff, you may 

qualify for additional loss of earnings (LOE) benefits, temporary total disability benefits 

(TT) or a future economic loss (FEL) supplement, or s.147(2) supplement, and possibly 

labour market re-entry (LMR) services. 

 Please contact Shawn McMullin at our Union Hall on Wednesday or Friday between the 

hours of 8AM to 4PM. 

Railcar  

Manufacturing 

News 

http://www.rsiweb.org/
http://www.railresource.com/content/?p=5714


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

by PHMSA to reduce the risk of misidentification of appropriate hazard class within established DOT 

hazardous material regulations. 

The standard that the RSICTC is asking PHMSA to incorporate into its final rule was developed and 

proposed by AARTCC in 2011 as a new standard for the construction of new DOT 111 tank cars 

carrying packing groups I and II flammable liquids; it included enhanced end of tank protection in the 

form of head shields, thicker tank car steel for certain car types, and top fittings protection. The 

industry agreed that this new standard would apply to cars ordered after October 1, 2011.  

The key tank car enhancements for newly constructed tank cars included in the RSI recommendation 

include: 

¶ PG I and II flammable liquids tank cars to be constructed to 286,000-pound Gross Rail 

Load standards; 

¶ Heads and shells must be constructed of normalized steel; 

¶ New cars must at a minimum be equipped with one-half inch thick half-height 

protective head shields; 

¶ For tank cars constructed of normalized TC128 Grade B steel, head and shell 

thickness must be one-half inch for non-jacketed cars and seven-sixteenths of an inch 

for jacketed cars; 

¶ For tank cars constructed of normalized A516-70 steel, shells of non-jacketed tank 

cars must be nine-sixteenths of an inch thick while shells of jacketed tank cars must 

be one-half inch thick; 

¶ Top fittings must be protected by a protective structure as tall as the tallest fitting; 

¶ Installation of a reclosing pressure relief valve; 

¶ Protective bottom outlet assembles. 

The RSI Committee also asked PHMSA to allow tank cars currently built or on order to this new 

industry standard to remain in service for their normal regulatory life with the new safety relief valve 

once it has been installed. For the balance of the affected tank car fleet, RSICTC asked PHMSA to 

allow tank car owners to modify, re-purpose or retire cars as appropriate. For non-jacketed cars to 

remain in their current service, RSICTC recommends that they be modified with a head shield and the 

new pressure relief valve, that there be a reduction in fittings height or other top fittings protection as 

appropriate for a particular tank car design, and that the bottom outlet valve handles be removed in 

transit or otherwise protected to ensure closure. Jacketed cars would be exempt from modification 

unless it is determined that the new pressure relief valve and bottom outlet handle arrangement is 

necessary. 

RSICTC has recommended that this modification process be implemented over a 10-year period 

starting with publication of the PHMSA rulemaking. The individual car owners, in conjunction with the 

Federal Railroad Administration, would determine the order and timing of the modifications, taking 

into consideration the capacity of railroad shops to schedule and complete the modifications.  

In direct response to PHMSAõs questions regarding the utility of thermal protection systems for newly 

manufactured and existing tank cars, RSICTC notes that while the use of thermal jacketing or spray-on 

thermal protection might provide secondary safety benefits, the application of jackets to existing non-

jacketed cars is fraught with engineering risks and practical constraints. The RSI Committeeõs 

modification proposal achieves a substantial safety improvement for existing non-jacketed cars while 

avoiding these risks. 

 

 
 

   

In The Community  
 
Hamilton-area Steelworkers are making a difference for families and communities this Christmas 

season.  

 

"We try to be more than just worker representatives in the communities we work and live in, we 

believe that we can and do make a difference. The Christmas season is a time for giving and we and 

our locals have been working all year long so that we can make Christmas special for those who 

struggle day to day to get by," said Darren Green, President of the Hamilton Steelworkers Area 

Council. 

 

Steelworkers presented toys, food and $46,000 in donations to community partners from the 

Hamilton, Burlington, Brantford, Simcoe and Fort Erie communities at the Hamilton Steelworkers 

Hall on December 16. 

 

Community organizations receiving donations included the United Way, Wesley Urban Ministries, the 

Brantford and Simcoe Food Banks, the Salvation Army, Hamilton Food Share Neighbour to 

Neighbour, Good Shepherd and RHLI Women's Auxiliary. 

 

In addition, Hamilton's St. Matthew's House received donations and toys at the Steelworkers' 

Christmas Cheer event, thanks to a raffle and toy drive organized by the Women of Steel Committee. 

"Most of our workers are doing well because they belong to a union, but they recognize the hardship 

of others due to so many plant closures and layoffs. Our members feel a need to take care of those 

who are less fortunate," said Ron Wyatt, Hamilton Steelworkers Area Coordinator. 

 

Guests at the Area Council meeting and Christmas Cheer event included Tony DePaulo, Assistant to 

Marty Warren, Director of USW District 6, Mary Long, President of the Hamilton and District Labour 

Council and USW Local 7135 Equity Officer, as well as representatives from the community 

organizations.  

 

 

http://www.ianthomas.ca/Ian_Thomas/Photos.html#3


 

 

USW LOCAL 7135 CHRISTMAS DINNER & DANCE 

     

 

USW 7135 hosted their annual Christmas Party at the Venetian Banquet Center on Dec. 7, 2013. Executives and members along with their spouses and friends joined the celebration for this festive season. There was an 

excellent turnout of members, friends and associates who came out to celebrate this joyous feast with their fellow Brothers and Sisters. The guests enjoyed good food and drinks as well as music and entertainment provided by 

DJ Double D (Dan Delville Dept 220 Steward) and AMV Productions. The members also had the opportunity for a friendly chat with other members throughout the party. 
 

USW 7135 would like to thank all the members and delegates who worked hard in making this event happen. We would also like to thank everyone who came out and celebrate the holidays with us. 
 

A big thank you also goes out to the sponsors of the events such as Molson Canadian, Pepsi Cola, Marin & Associates, Union Strategies and all other gift suppliers present at the party. 

 

On behalf of all the executives and the members, we wish everyone a safe and happy Holiday Season and a prosperous New Year! 

 

For many more photos you can visit our website under the Event section 

 

                

  


